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November 15, 2022

Albert Enault 

Senior Planner

City of Vacaville

650 Merchant Street

Vacaville, CA 95688

SUBJECT: Park Parish Completeness and Design Comments

Albert,

This letter is sent in response to your letter of August 11, 2022, regarding the Park Parish Subdivision and is intended to follow the same numbering as your letter:

1. Initial Study – You requested additional information that the project fills an unmet need for housing that is more achievable for young families.  The evidence is self-explanatory by the design of the subdivision.  The lots, and therefore the homes, will be smaller than traditional single-family housing.  Smaller homes mean lower prices which means the homes will be more affordable for young families.  A study is not needed to evidence these facts.

2. Building Height – This information has been provided on the updated Architect plans.

3. Easements – The proposed easements are now shown.

4. Tentative Map – The title of the sheets has been changed to Park Parish.

5. Fence/Wall Design – See Landscape Architect plans
6. Best Management Practices – As stated in our email to Sarah Nolan regarding the Environmental questions related to the project, we would note that we are not providing any detention on-site as the detention basin on the east side of Leisure Town Road, which was installed by the Southtown and Vanden Meadows developers, was designed for the express purpose of detention and water quality for the entire area.  Therefore, no additional on-site drainage facilities are required.
7. Line of Sight – The line of sight at the 2 driveways are now shown.

8. Addendum Scope – Planning and Owner will work this out.

9. VMT – Owner has paid the VMT fees.

10. Wall Planes – See Landscape Architect Plans.

11. Sidewalk Design – Meandering sidewalk has now been shown.

12. Maintenance of on-site private improvements – The owner will be setting up a Private Maintenance District to maintain the interior driveway, the interior utilities, and the exterior landscaping.

13. DDCV – See Landscape Architects Plans.

14.  Sewer Manhole – A sewer manhole is now shown on the plans.

15. Onsite Utilities – The onsite utilities have been clarified.

16. Sidewalk – The sidewalk has been modified.

17. Landscaping – The landscaping along Cogburn Circle has been revised to be consistent with the Southtown Subdivision.

18-20.
Intersections, driveways, and sight distance have all been revised.  

Please let us know if you have any comments or questions.

Very Truly Yours,







Phillippi Engineering, Inc.
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__________________________


 

Thomas A. Phillippi, RCE





President

Thomas A. Phillippi, RCE 32067
425 Merchant Street Suite 200 Vacaville, CA 95688

Phone (707) 451-6556 

